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Board of Trustees - Workshop
Village Hall, 85 Main Street
Wednesday, September 27, 2023 @ 7:00 PM

The Board of Trustees values input from the Village community. When you speak, please state your
name and address for the record Please keep your comments to three minutes or less and
remember that we are all neighbors.

8.
9.

NoueWNPRE

Opportunity to Request Vote to Add/Modify Agenda ltems
Announcements
Review of Branding/Letterhead Options
Discussion on Amended Chapter 27 — Recreation Commission
Discussion on Amended Chapters 126 (Vehicle & Traffic) and 127 (Residential Parking Program)
Resolution 34-2023 Setting the Date and Time for a Public Hearing for Chapters 126 & 127
Board Business
a. Docking Request (Clearwater) on 10/20
b. Request for Rescheduled Date for Porchfest
¢. Request to Hold Turkey Trot
d. Review Draft Letter to HHFT
Public Comment
Adjournment

Members of the public are invited to attend the meeting in-person at Village Hall {85 Main Street)
or via Videoconference pursuant to Chapter 56 of the Laws of 2022. To join the Zoom Meeting:
https://usO6web.zoom.us/j/88983853791 pwd=NG1RWUSVVGIRVTRZaStQaWIkMXBMZz09

Or by phone: 646-558-8656
Meeting ID: 889 8385 3791 Passcode: 365616

09/26/2023 4:23 PM



VILLAGE OF COLD SPRING
85 MAIN STREET, COLD SPRING, NY 10516
TEL: (845) 265-3611 FAX: (845) 265-1002
WEB: WWW.COLDSPRINGNY.GOV

Resolution #34-2023
Setting a Date and Time for a Public Hearing on Proposed Local Laws Amending
Chapters 126 and 127 of the Village Code

The following resolution was offered by for adoption and seconded
by ,to wit:

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees of the Village of Cold Spring seeks to update the Village Code by
amending Chapter 126 (Residential Parking Program) and Chapter 127 (Vehicle and Traffic) and set
a time and place for a public hearing to consider such amendments.

NOW THEREFORE IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Village Board hereby determines that it will be
the lead agency with respect to the review of the proposed local law (the “project”) in accord with
New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (“SEQRA”) and part 617 of the regulations
implementing SEQRA, since there are no other agencies that have the authority to approve the
project; and let it be further

RESOLVED, that a public hearing be held by the Village Board in order to receive comments and
suggestions regarding the proposed amendment and addition to the above listed Chapters and to
receive any comments concerning the potential adverse environmental impacts of the proposed
legislation in accord with SEQRA, on Wednesday October 11 at 7:00 pm at Village Hall, 85 Main
Street, Cold Spring, NY; and let it be further

RESOLVED, that the Village Clerk is hereby authorized and directed to cause said public notice of
said hearing to be given as provided by faw.

On roll call Vote:

Trustee Laura Bozzi voted:

Trustee Cathryn Fadde voted:

Trustee Eliza Starbuck voted:

Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods voted:
Mayor Kathleen E. Foley voted:

Resolution officially adopted on by a vote of

Jeff Vidakovich, Village Clerk-Treasurer Date



VILLAGE OF COLD SPRING
85 MAIN STREET, COLD SPRING, NEW YORK 10516
(845)-265-3611

APPLICATION FOR DOCKING AT MAIN STREET DOCK
(Please print)

DATE AND TIME OF DOCKING- FROM  10/20/23 TO 10/20/23

NAME AND DESCRIPTION OF VESSEI, Clearwater, gaff rigged sloop

VESSEL LENGTH AND DRAFT 106ft , 8ft TONNAGE 69

MINIMUM DOCK LENGTH REQUIRED 75

OWNER/OPERATOR Hudson River Sloop Clearwater, Inc

CAPTAIN Nick Rogers, Rory Kane

REPRESENTATIVE (if other than Captain) Amali Knobloch

STREET 724 Wolcott Ave TOWN/CITY Beacon ZIp 12508

PHONE (HHOME) PHONE (BUS)

PHONE (CELL) (845) 265-8080 x 7107 EMAIL ADDRESS sail@clearwater.org

PURPOSE OF VISIT wedding sail of former captain

SCHEDULE OF VISIT arrive 1200, sail 1300-1600, return to dock 1600

Revised 10-2018



FEE SCHEDULE:

Effective 1-1-2019 $8.00 per-foot per-day, beginning and ending at 12 midnight when the Vessel
does not remain docked for the duration. For the purposes of clarification: all Vessels shall pay the
per-foot fee; vessels are permitted to be docked for a maximum of 45 minutes to permit passengers to
embark/disembark.

Effective 1-1-2019, $12.00 per-foot per day, beginning and ending at 12 midnight when the Vessel
remains docked for the duration.

Applicant is required to remove any refuse resulting from their visit before leaving.

* Mooring bollards and/or cleats are not to be utilized by applicant to slow or turn vessels under
power.

* As part of this application the owner/operator must provide the Village of Cold Spring a liability insurance
policy naming the Village of Cold Spring as an additional insured on said policy. The policy shall have limits of
$1,000,000.00 for any one injury and $2,000,000.00 for any one event and be written by or through an

insurance company licensed by the State of New York.

* The undersigned does hereby agree to pay for any and all damages to equipment or property of the Village of
Cold Spring used by said organizations, members, guests, or visitors.

* The undersigned does hereby agree to indemnify and hold harmless the Village of Cold Spring from any and
all claims, suits, or demands and any expenses incurred by said Village for investigation, legal fees, or
otherwise, which arise out or are connected with the Village facility applied for herein and said Village shall be
held harmless and indemnified regardless of whether the acts are the fault of the applicant or the Village. The
applicant is responsible for determining if depth of water is sufficient for the docking of their vessel.

* Loud amplified music will not be permitted without the written permission of the Village Board.

* Applicant will not allow swimming from their vessel while docked.

* The Vessel Owner/Operator is responsible for ensuring that the passengers are informed of applicable boating
safety procedures and that all appropriate safety equipment is available for all passengers.

* The Vessel Owner/Operator is responsible for the enforcement of all safety procedures.

* The Vessel Owner/Operator is responsible for facilitating the safe transfer of passengers to and from the
vessel.

* This is a revocable permit subject to change.

1, the undersigned, have read and understand the application and accept /,onditions contained within it.

Signature of Vessel/Organization Representative //‘»u- ' «&%}“ “““ e
- rd

Approved by the Village Board: By

Date Fee:$

Revised 10-2018



VCS Clerk

- R —
From: Main Street Committee <mainstreet@coldspringnychamber.com>
Sent; Tuesday, September 26, 2023 11:53 AM
To: Mayor
Cc: Lillian Moser; Cold Spring Fire; Larry Burke; Nat Prentice; Trustee Bozzi; Trustee Fadde; Trustee
Starbuck; Trustee Woods; VCS Clerk
Subject: Re: Rescheduling: Porchfest

Good Afternoocn,

| just wanted to reach out again regarding a rescheduling of Porchfest. The majority of the musicians & hosts have reached out
and said they were available on Oct. 7th, if the Village approves a new date. Please let me know if this is possibie, so we can
make necessary arrangements and/or if you need any additional measures from me to do so.

Thank you,
Erin Murphy
616-262-4938

On Sat, Sep 23, 2023 at 11:26 AM Main Street Committee <mainstreet@coldspringnychamber.com> wrote:
Good morning,
Sadiy our luck with weather doesn't seem to be in our favor and it seems inevitable that we need to cancel tomorrow as well.
The interest in this event seemed very enthusiastic from the community and participants - it would be disappointing to let this
first Porchfest slip by. I'm wondering if the Village would allow us to give it one more go for the beginning of October? I'd like
to see if | can reorganize the bands and hope for your support to reschedule.
| know there's a lot of moving parts, inctuding the availability of CSPD, CSFD & the Highway Dept., so please let me know if and
what | would need to do to get the ball rolling for Oct. 7 or 8th.
Thank you for the consideration,
Erin Murphy
616-262-4938

On Fri, Sep 22, 2023 at 12:49 PM Mayor <Mayor@celdspringny.gov> wrote:

Received!

Kathleen E. Foley, Mayor
Village of Cold Spring

85 Main Street



HALDANE SCHOOL FOUNDATION

innovate—educate—celebrate

25th September 2023

Dear Mayor Foley and Commanding Officer Burke,

Re: Cold Spring Turkey Trot 2023

The Cold Spring Turkey Trot is a wonderful village tradition which ran from 2010 until 2021 each
Thanksgiving morning. It is a 5km family fun run which, from a modest start of a couple of dozen
runners, grew to over 100 community members over the years. The former organizers of the
race (under Megan Cotter’'s leadership to raise funds for the Haldane Faust Spirit Award) no
longer wish to organize this event and have approached The Haldane School Foundation (HSF)
about continuing this community fundraiser.

HSF feels that there is an opportunity to continue the tradition under their own leadership.
What's more, in doing so they would continue to raise funds for Haldane and its students. HSF
respectfully asks the village and the Cold Spring Police Department to support this proposal for
this and future years.

The HSF Turkey Trot committee is poised to work out the race details and to mobilize volunteers
once approval is granted. Preliminary discussions have centered on the following areas.

Time and Location:

The proposed date is November 23rd (Thanksgiving Day) from 9:00am to approximately
9:45am. The route would start on the Haldane School running track and move through the
village down to the gazebo and finish back con the running track. We feel that this would center
the race on the school, allow for adequate parking, and minimize the number of road crossings.
The school superintendent's permission is being sought simultaneously.

Safel | Liability:
HSF with its 17 trustees can provide a number of volunteers for route marking and general
wayfinding assistance on race day. We would default to the commanding officer of the Cold



Spring Village Police Department for guidance on road crossing, and are willing to work with
Putnam County REACT. First aid coverage would be provided at the finish line through a
volunteer EMT. HSF will provide the insurance certificate the village requires for this event.

Publicity:

Marketing for this event will be largely through social media. A few posters will be placed
strategically around the viltage and notes may be sent home with Haldane school children. We
would ask that any approval of this request be shared with The Current and PCNR so that they
may pick up the story and help promote this charitable event.

Please do not hesitate to reach out with whatever questions you have. We would be happy to
present to the trustees in person as well.

Please let us know if the trustees require anything more for us to continue with the planning of
this event

Yours sincerely

Mark Daicley

Mark Daisley (HSF Trustee)

mark.daislev@gmail.com
347 993 1012




